PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD REGULAR MEETING WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 2022 6:00 PM

AGENDA

Pledge of Allegiance

- 1. PUBLIC HEARING ON TOWN CODES
- 2. Departmental Reports
- 3. Supervisor's Comments
- 4. Legislative Report
- 5. Approval of Minutes
- 6. Budget Discussion
- 7. Approve changes to Parks and Rec Commission
- 8. A. Parks and Recreation Refunds
 - B. Parks and Recreation Personnel
- 9. Public Comment
- 10. Audit of Monthly Bills
- 11. Budget Transfers and Amendments

PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD PUBLIC HEARINGS WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 2022 6:00 PM

PRESENT: Supervisor Annabi

Councilman Russo

Councilwoman Tompkins
Councilman Luongo

ALSO PRESENT: Town Clerk Sherry Howard

Town Counsel Sarah Ryan

ABSENT: Councilman Smith

Recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.

Councilman Luongo asked for a moment of silence for our Troops throughout the world. He also asked that we remember Jake of the Yorktown Highway Department who was tragically killed while he was on the job.

PUBLIC HEARING -TOWN CODES

ALL CODE CHANGES PROPOSED CAN BE FOUND IN THEIR ENTIRETY ON THE TOWN'S WEBSITE UNDER NOTICES- Townofputnamvalley.com

Presented by Supervisor Annabi

Supervisor Annabi said the **first code change** we will be talking about is the boats. She said some Districts have an abundance of random boats which are untagged. The only way to clear this up is to have residents remove their boats from the District Beaches from November 1 to April 1 so the Districts can do any repairs that need to be done and also get rid of any abandoned boats left there. Currently the code leaves some Districts like Abele Park out. The new code will include every District Beach. Additionally, we would like to add to the code that each homeowner/property owner will now only be entitled to six (6) tags.

Lookout Manor Resident Patty Villanova said she is glad that you will be exempting Lookout Manor from Article 1 Section B because it would be physically impossible for us to move those boats. Supervisor Annabi said all boats in Lookout and Hilltop will be required to be tagged but they will not be subject to the boat removal. Ms. Villanova said there are people who are not homeowners or residents of our District who bought a little unbuildable lot which came with a deeded access to the Lake. She continued and said for the last two (2) summers in a row, we had people who did not live in Lookout who parked their big pontoon boats at our beach. One (1) of the boats had a Connecticut registration, (they were supposed to change that registration to NY after 90 days) - Ms. Villanova reported this to the Sheriff's Department but got no satisfaction. Ms. Villanova confronted the owner of the CT boat and asked him if he lived in Lookout? He said he did not but his friend does. He also took over two (2) of their four (4) parking spots. Supervisor Annabi said as far as people who have deeded rights she does not believe the Town of Putnam Valley can tell someone "we are taking away your deeded rights". However, she will discuss it further with Counsel and our Consultants. Ms. Villanova said the people in Hilltop figured it out and there you must be a homeowner in order to use their District Beach. Supervisor Annabi said there is no consistency in the District rules and that is what this code change attempts to correct. Supervisor Annabi will discuss all of this with Counsel and will try to correct this with any future lot purchases. It would not affect those who already have deeded rights.

Supervisor Annabi said in the future anyone with any kind of mooring within Lake Oscawana will require a permit from the Town (re: subsection A). Even if they have a DEC permit they will still require a permit from the Town, which is part of this new code. Supervisor Annabi added that the Town does not have a boat, so our Code Enforcement Officer will go out with the Sheriff's Department to check the Lake. The DEC said the Town can request their own permit along with the necessary DEC permit.

Ms. Villanova said there is a special permit obtained from the DEC which allows a big boat to be attached to a buoy, it is called a "Floating Object Permit". Counsel Ryan said the Town's permit will be on the bow of the boat itself. Ms. Villanova said the DEC told her that Lookout is only allowed to have two (2) buoys. Supervisor Annabi said we cannot permit any more than the DEC does.

Lookout Manor Resident Jim Bellman said he saw a note Supervisor Annabi had on Facebook stating volunteers will be removing abandoned boats from Lookout Manor. He asked what happens to those boats? Supervisor Annabi said the Highway Superintendent will be doing a "bulk drop-off" for boats; so there will be no cost to the District; because the Town will pay for the dumpster and bring them to the scrap metal yard. If the District disposes of the boats themselves the money they get from the scrap metal will be returned to the District. This is an option for the Districts, Abele Park is doing this. Supervisor Annabi said once this law is passed the District Clerk will send out a letter to everyone explaining the procedure with respect to the abandoned boat situation.

Ms. Villanova is confused about which boats will be considered abandoned. Supervisor Annabi said if you do not have your current tags your boat will be considered abandoned. Ms. Villanova said then you would need your current tags by November 1, 2023? Supervisor Annabi said yes, that is correct.

Supervisor Annabi said that this Public Hearing will remain open for resident comments by either e-mail or letter until 4:00 PM October 12, 2022. The vote for changing these codes will occur at the Town Board Meeting on October 19, 2022.

Supervisor Annabi presented the **second Public Hearing** which relates to Article V, Business Investment.

Supervisor Annabi stated that we want to delete this entire code from our books. This code gives an exemption for businesses for ten (10) years up to 50%.

There was no Public Comment.

Supervisor Annabi said that this Public Hearing will remain open for resident comments by either e-mail or letter until 4:00 PM October 12, 2022. The vote for changing these codes will occur at the Town Board Meeting on October 19 2022.

Supervisor Annabi presented the **third Public Hearing** on the code changes for Article VII, Environmental Management District Regulations.

Supervisor Annabi said right now the code mentions that there is an overlay map or a ridgeline designation map in our codes which can be found in Section B §165-25, Hillside Management District. It states there is a designated ridgeline. She added, our Town Codes, more our NRI (National Resource Inventory) map does not designate a ridgeline. It causes a lot of confusion with our Planning and Zoning Boards, so until a ridgeline map has been designated; we are removing that from our Town Code.

Resident and member of the CCE Wendy Whetsel said back in 2021 the CCE sent to Bruce Barber our Committees recommendations on ridgeline protection which included steep slopes. Supervisor Annabi said she understands, but we don't have a ridgeline designation map to designate a ridgeline. Supervisor Annabi said you can't preserve a ridgeline without a map to designate a ridgeline; however, everything else within this plan, all of the environmental protections still remain in place. Town Attorney Ryan said, this is just deleting a reference to a map that was advisory and never adopted. She went on to say that the NRI map did not designate any ridgelines anyway. Supervisor Annabi said if the CCE cares to create a map and do a ridgeline designation to present to the Town Board for adoption we can talk about it at that time. Right now, we are going to remove this from the code to eliminate the confusion. Supervisor Annabi said once the map is done we can always amend the code. Ms. Whetsel said she will research this and get back to the Board.

There was no other Public Comment.

Supervisor Annabi said that this Public Hearing will remain open for resident comments by either e-mail or letter until 4:00 PM October 12, 2022. The vote for changing these codes will occur at the Town Board Meeting on October 19, 2022.

Supervisor Annabi presented the **fourth Public Hearing** on Ground and Surface Water, Town Code Chapter 165 specifically to §165-26(E)(3) which prohibits "on-site" dry cleaning and dying establishments.

Supervisor Annabi said currently in our codes we do not allow dry cleaning. This is fair because our ground and surface water is very important to us; however we want to change the code to at least allow for a dry cleaning drop-off service only. This would be similar to what already exists on Bryant Pond Road.

There was no Public Comment.

Supervisor Annabi said that this Public Hearing will remain open for resident comments by either e-mail or letter until 4:00 PM October 12, 2022. The vote for changing these codes will occur at the Town Board Meeting on October 19, 2022.

Supervisor Annabi presented the **fifth Public Hearing**, which is also part of Chapter 165, specifically to §165-36(FF)(3) to add paintball and air soft activities as uses under recreation, sports, and entertainment facilities subject to additional standards for particular special use permits.

Supervisor Annabi said right now air soft and paintball and not allowed, and we did lose some business from people who wanted to run those activities/sports. This code change will allow those activities/sports to be run here.

There was no Public Comment.

Supervisor Annabi said that this Public Hearing will remain open for resident comments by either e-mail or letter until 4:00 PM October 12, 2022. The vote for changing these codes will occur at the Town Board Meeting on October 19, 2022.

Supervisor Annabi presented the **sixth Public Hearing**, entitled Article XI, Off-Street Parking and Loading, §165-38.

Supervisor Annabi said the Town of Putnam Valley has always said they are business friendly, which we are, but in order to have a business, you need to have parking. This law will establish a better parking policy for our businesses. For every 250 square feet you can have a parking spot. This allows for more parking.

PAGE | 302

There was no Public Comment.

Supervisor Annabi said that this Public Hearing will remain open for resident comments by either e-mail or letter until 4:00 PM October 12, 2022. The vote for changing these codes will occur at the Town Board Meeting on October 19, 2022.

Supervisor Annabi presented the **seventh and final Public Hearing** of the evening. These code changes can be found in Article XXIV, Solar Energy Systems, §165-111.

Supervisor Annabi said we are changing a few things to allow us to be a green community, which would allow us to apply for a lot of green grants. We have raised the amount of kilowatts allowed to 25 kilowatts of solar power from the current 5 kilowatts of solar power. By adding the additional amounts of kilowattage it allows for the streamlining of the process for residents to add solar panels to their roofs or property.

There was no Public Comment.

Supervisor Annabi said that this Public Hearing will remain open for resident comments by either e-mail or letter until 4:00 PM October 12, 2022. The vote for changing these codes will occur at the Town Board Meeting on October 19, 2022.

E-mails can be sent to Supervisor Annabi at <u>jannabi@putnamvalley.gov</u>, or to the Town Clerk at <u>showard@putnamvalley.gov</u>. Comments can also be mailed to Town Hall or dropped off in person.

PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD **REGULAR MEETING** WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 2022 6:00 PM

PRESENT:

Supervisor Annabi

Councilman Russo

Councilwoman Tompkins Councilman Luongo

ALSO PRESENT: Town Clerk Sherry Howard

Town Counsel Sarah Ryan

ABSENT:

Councilman Smith

AMENDMENTS TO THE AGENDA

Presented by Supervisor Annabi

RESOLUTION R#22-307

RESOLVED that the Town Board **REMOVE/ADD** the following items to the agenda:

Change #7 on the agenda from: Approve changes to Parks and Recreation Commission, to Appoint New Facilities Manager.

Seconded by Councilman Russo, unanimously carried

ADD Executive Session at the end of the meeting to discuss personnel and legal matters; with no new business being conducted afterward.

Seconded by Councilman Luongo, unanimously carried

DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS

Presented by Supervisor Annabi

Second Lieutenant Gail Bennett from the Putnam Valley Volunteer Ambulance Corps gave her report for the month of August 2022 as follows:

28 medical emergencies
2 car accidents
2 standby/other
6 mutual aid out
21 mutual aid in
19 mutual aid out of County

This is a total of 78 calls for the month.

We had 541 roster hours in the building by our members; and 56 hours and 45 minutes total roster time done by members at their homes.

- 1. The Ambulance Corps is offering CPR and First Aid, and NARCAN classes. Please go to our website PVVAC.ORG or call our main number 845-526-3119 and leave a message.
- 2. We are looking for interested High School students to come join our Youth Corps. If you are between the ages of 13-19 and what to learn more the next Youth Corps please go to our website PVVAC.ORG or call our main number 845-526-3119 and leave a message.
- 3. We will be at Town Day with a table full of information and a member-run First Aid Station.
- 4. The Putnam Valley Fire Department is holding a blood drive on October 27th.

Mark Weiss and Linda Thornton from the Tompkins Corners Cultural Center reported the following:

- 1. Our next event will be held on Saturday October 1 at 4:00 PM with a four (4) piece string band called "String Busters" which will be the last outdoor concert of this year.
- 2. A new free to the public art exhibit will be opening on October 8^{th} from 1-3 PM. with refreshments served.
- 3. On October 15th we will be presenting guitar virtuoso Benjamin Verdery.
- 4. On October 16th we will be holding our monthly poets corner with Denise Abercrombie.

Library Director Kathleen Reilly reported the following:

- 1. Storytime is running now for children from birth to 5 years old on Thursdays at 10:30 AM.
- 2. Movement and Music is being held on Tuesdays at 10:30 AM.
- 3. Sit, Rollover, and Read is held every other Wednesday where students read to a beautiful golden retriever.
- 4. Stories and More with Mrs. B. is also being run every other Wednesday at 4:30.
- 5. Pumpkin painting is available on October 12th from 4:30 7:00 PM for families.
- 6. The Chess, Crochet and Knitwits programs are all available for adults.
- 7. There is a "Medicare in Person" program on October 24th
- 8. The Monthly Book Club meets the second Thursday of the month.
- 9. Defensive Driving is being held on October 15th.
- 10. The 24 hour food pantry will be open until it gets cold.
- 11. For teens there is a Dungeons and Dragons program; and teens can join the Chess, Crochet, and Knitwits programs as well.

Highway Superintendent Shawn Keeler gave the following report:

Good Evening Ladies and Gentlemen

Before I give my report tonight Id like to take a quick moment to remember Jake Arcara Town of Yorktown Highway worker who was killed last week while doing his job! That being said I'm begging all of you to please slow down, pay attention and be patient. I'd like to read a message from a good friend of mine who works for Yorktown Highway Dept.

A lot of people seem to think that we are out there to inconvenience them or make them late for whatever it is they are supposed to be doing. Not the case. They think that we are overcompensated, lazy, and slow. Not the case at all. Most of us are hard working men and women that are just trying to pay our bills and provide for our families. None of us are rich; most of us work multiple jobs. We have very good benefits, that is true. But it comes at a cost. You see, we provide a service that a lot people take for granted. When it snows, we are out there from about an hour before until at least 4 hours after the last snow flake flies. It doesn't matter if its Christmas Eve, Christmas Day, New Years, Birthdays, Hanukkah, etc. We are out there clearing the roads and making them safe so you can enjoy your holidays. We give up holidays with our families, so you can be with yours. When thunderstorms roll through, we are out there risking our lives to cut trees out of the roads so first responder are able to respond to emergencies. When we get flooding rains, we are out there clearing catch basins and dams. We are usually drenched head to toe. When there is no severe weather, we are out doing maintenance. We are cutting dead trees down, we are replacing the miles of 60 year old rotting metal drain pipes so that roads don't collapse, we are repairing catch basins that have deteriorated, we are patching potholes that have been caused by people illegally draining their yards onto the road, and we are mowing the weeds on the shoulders that hinder sight lines. We are not there to inconvenience you. Consider the inconvenience a small price to pay for usable roads. Without us, there would be no roads. That being said, on Wednesday September 14, one of us was killed. This person was a kind, smart, funny, hard working gentleman. He had a Mom and Dad who loved him and were so proud him, a sister who he adored and adored him. He had a niece and nephew who would come visit him at work that meant the world to him. He had a Grandmother that he would take to breakfast and then grocery shopping every weekend, and he had a finnee that was the love of his life, his soulmate. He had friends both at work and in personal life, some from childhood who adored him. He was taken from all these people in split second. It was an accident, a mistake. But this mistake was one that couldn't be undone. You can't take it back, you can't change the outcome.

HOPEFULLY this brings some awareness to who we are and what we do for you. Hopefully this will make people reconsider yelling and cursing at the road workers you come across in your travels. Hopefully this will make you slow down and pay attention in work zones instead of angrily speeding up or grazing us because you feel entitled to do so.

My heart goes out to Jake's family. His Mom, his Dad, Amanda, and Katic, Gunner, and all his friends to whom he meant so much. Rest peacefully my friend, fellow Highway worker

I'd like to take a moment to thank the men and women of the Highway dept. for their hard work and dedication over the past 8.5 months Our vacuum truck has been out cleaning catch basins around Town. We have cleaned out roughly 104 basins since last month's report, and 1182 year to date. We will be continuing this until the fall with the hope of getting all basins in town cleaned at least once. We will then start to a 2nd round which we will continue till late fall early winter.

We have repaired close to 200 basins that were in need of repair.

Our mower has been out almost every day cutting back along the sides of the roads. As well you may have seen a crew out weed whacking around guard rails and other obstructions the mower can't mow around.

We replaced about 143 ft. of 12 in pipe, 52ft. of 18 in pipe and 47 ft 15 in pipe on Walnut Road, 70ft of 15in pipe on Becker Street, We installed 3 tri galleys and a basin 21ft 12 inch pipe 36 ft 6in pipe on Columbus Ave.

We were finally able to get Wicopee Road and Sprout brook Blacktopped and have been blending in driveways and making other needed repairs on Sprout brook and will be doing the same On Wicopee this week. I also expect other roads to be done 3rd week of October along with stripping all roads

Our own Blacktop crew has been out patching potholes and other rough spots in roads and this will also continue through the fall

Also we finally upgraded our unleaded fuel tank having replaced it with a much bigger tank which has already helped and will do so in the further.

We Replaced 500 feet of Guardrail on Denny Town Road and 12 feet on Indian lake Road

Just a quick reminder, that if you have trees, bushes or hedges that grow into any road way, it's your responsibility to maintain them. If our guys come through they may cut them back but maybe not to your satisfaction

I can always be reached in my Office 845-526-3333 on my cell 845-745 -0795 and SKEELER@PUTNAMVALLEY.GOV

94 Days till Christmas

Councilman and Fire Department Member Louie Luongo read the Putnam Valley Volunteer Fire Department report for the month of August 2022 as follows:

- 1 Passenger Vehicle Fire
- 2 Brush fire
- 1 Outside Rubbish Fire
- 1 Cultivated, vegetation, crop fire
- 3 Rescues, Medical Assist EMS
- 4 Motor Vehicle Accidents with Injuries
- 1 Combustible/flammable gas
- 2 Carbon Monoxide
- 1 Arching, shorted electrical equipment
- 2 Power Lines
- 1 Service Call
- 3 Cover, Standby
- 1 Dispatched and cancelled enroute
- 1 False Alarm
- 1 System Malfunction
- 2 Alarm Systems
- 4 Alarm System unintentional
- 5 Smoke Detection unintentional

356.22 Man hours for the month.

Councilman Luongo said if you are interested in joining the Fire Department, come and see what we do. It's not all about fighting fires; there are plenty of other things you can do to help. We are running a rather large business; there are plenty of jobs to go around.

Councilman Luongo said the PVVFD is running a Car Show right here in the parking lot of Town Hall. We will be selling t-shirts, patches, hotdogs, hamburgers, soda, and water.

Supervisor Annabi said she would like to mention the young Yorktown Highway worker Jake Arcara. She said she went to the funeral of the 28 year old boy who had his whole life ahead of him. Supervisor Annabi was amazed when she pulled in and saw the support he had from everyone he worked with. She broke down when she saw his Grandmother helping to carry his casket. Please everyone slow down on the roads, we have the "Move Over Law" for a reason. This should never have happened. If you are on the road please take the proper precautions.

Councilman Luongo said if you have ever broken down and been on the side of the road, you can feel your own car shake as the other cars pass by you. You have to look in so many ways to be safe. Just be more alert, we have too many distractions, we need to focus on our driving.

SUPERVISOR'S COMMENTS

Presented by Supervisor Annabi

Supervisor Annabi reminded everyone that Town Day is this Saturday, September 24th from 2 – 9 PM. at the Town Park. She said where else can you go with free parking, free admission, and a free shuttle? Additionally you can also ride a mechanical bull, or play on bumper cars, or use a zip line and much more also for free! There are tons of food and over 40 vendors. The parking will be at the Elementary School where you will get the free shuttle. The road will be closed right before 2:00 PM for everyone's safety.

Supervisor Annabi thanked some of the sponsors of Town Day i.e. The Ana Anastasia Foundation who donated \$5,000.00, PCSB who donated \$2,000.00, and Hudson Valley Gateway Chamber who donated \$250.00, also the YMCA Camp Combe and NYSE&G. The fireworks will begin at 8:30 PM.

Supervisor Annabi announced the following dates:

- a. October 16th is Shred Day at Town Hall from 10 AM 2 PM. Bring your old documents and papers in boxes. Someone will be there to assist you. It only takes a couple of minutes.
- b. October 15th from 8:45 to 11:45 is our Town Bulk Drop-off. If you have garbage you want to get rid of pack up your car and bring it. Town Hall is also open this same day from 8:00 AM to 12:00 PM.
- c. The Putnam County Health Department is holding a Hazardous Waste Drop-off day at Canopus Beach Parking on October 15th. You must preregister for this.
- d. Today, if you went through Carmel, may have noticed a huge envoy of motorcycles and police vehicles – they brought over the Traveling Vietnam Memorial Wall and the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier to the Putnam County Veteran's Memorial Park on Gypsy Trail Road. The do need people to read the names, which they do for 24 hours. They do not like to leave the mike empty.
- e. October 16th is the Putnam Valley Educational Foundations Color Run at 2:00 PM. They are looking for people to sponsor a color.

LEGISLATIVE REPORTS

Presented by Councilman Russo

Councilman Russo read the following report from County Legislator Gouldman:

Legislator Bill Gouldman is not able to be here today because he has a Legislative Meeting so he requested I give his report.

- ** He would like to remind everyone that School is open, and he wish's all the students a successful year. Let's get back to basics and remember road safety. These are our children, our neighbors children and the future of our community. Please keep them safe.
- ** September is Suicide Prevention Awareness Month. The subject of suicide can be a difficult topic to discuss, but there is help if you need it. Please reach out.
- ** Legislator Gouldman would like to encourage everyone to get involved in the 2022 Putnam County Budget process. See how the county obtains and uses revenues and how your tax dollar is used.

The process starts on October 6 at 7:00pm, when Putnam County Executive MaryEllen Odell will be presenting her 2022 Budget to the County Legislature and community leaders at the Historic Courthouse in Carmel. He hopes you will be able to participate.

Page # 2

** Putnam County Joint Veterans Council & the Putnam County Veterans Service Agency will be bringing the Traveling Vietnam Veterans Memorial Wall back to Putnam County. It will be at the Putnam County Veterans Memorial Park from 9/22 till 9/25, 24 Hours a day. This is a great opportunity to see the Wall locally. Go to the Putnam County Website for more information.

** Legislator Gouldman is interested in your concerns. There is help out there, for whatever you may be going through. If you have an issue, please give him a call at 845-808-1020. He will make every effort to assist.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Presented by Supervisor Annabi

RESOLUTION #R22-308

RESOLVED that the Town Board authorize the Supervisor to accept the Town Board Meeting Minutes from August 17, September 07, and September 14th, 2022.

Seconded by Councilman Luongo, unanimously carried.

BUDGET DISCUSSION

Presented by Supervisor Annabi

Town Clerk Howard presented the budget to the Town Board.

Supervisor Annabi said this was a tough budget; but she felt they did pretty good. The overall budget will be a small increase of 1.84%. It will be discussed on October 5th, October 12th, and October19th.

Presented by Supervisor Annabi

RESOLUTION #R22-309

RESOLVED that the Town Board authorize the Supervisor to set the Public Hearing date of October 19th at 6:00 PM at the Putnam Valley Town Hall, at the Town Board Regular Meeting.

Seconded by Councilman Luongo, unanimously carried.

Supervisor Annabi said we they will discussing it further on October 5th by e-mail, and in person at the meetings on October 12th and 19th. We will vote on the final budget on November 2nd. She added that they only took a very small amount from the Fund Balance.

APPOINT NEW FACILITIES MANAGER

Presented by Councilman Luongo

RESOLUTION #R22-310

RESOLVED, that the Town Board appoint Sandra Vogt to the position of Facilities Manager, effective as of October 3rd. Ms. Vogt will be replacing Susan Manno, who is retiring. The salary for this position is \$50,000.00 per annum, with health benefits effective in December 2022. This position is provisional, contingent upon Ms. Vogt passing the Putnam County Civil Service Exam.

Seconded by Councilman Russo, unanimously carried.

PARKS AND RECREATION REFUNDS

Presented by Councilman Russo

RESOLUTION #R22-311

RESOLVED, that the Town Board accept the September 2022 refunds for the Parks and Recreation Department as follows:

Sharyn Fedele

\$425.00

44 Wenonah Road

PVCC

Putnam Valley, NY 10579

Does not need care

Karen Montoya

\$500.00

56 Mathes Street

LPCC

Lake Peekskill, NY 10537

Deposit Refund

Seconded by Councilman Luongo, unanimously carried.

PARKS AND RECREATION PERSONNEL

Presented by Councilman Russo

RESOLUTION #R22-312

RESOLVED, that the Town Board approve the following additions to personnel:

To: Town Board

From: Frank DiMarco, Parks and Recreation

Subject: Personnel Date: September 2022

Please approve the following additions/changes to personnel.

- 1. Dawn Federico, PV Children's Center @ \$15.70 hr.
- 2. Katie Calloway, PV Children's Center @ \$15.00 hr.
- 3. Lorraine McSpedon, PV Children's Center @ \$15.70 hr.
- 4. Kim Braun, PV Children's Center @ \$15.00 hr.
- 5. Ava Broccolo, PV Children's Center @ \$15.00 hr.
- 6. Ariana Tenesaca, PV Children's Center @ \$15.00 hr.
- 7. Grace Mazzella, PV Children's Center @ \$15.00 hr.
- 8. Vickie McDonald, PV Children's Center @ \$25.22 hr.
- 9. Olivia Astrologo, PV Children's Center @ \$16.20 hr.
- 10. Pattie Barone, PV Children's Center @ \$18.57 hr.
- 11. Gigi Bianco, PV Children's Center @ \$15.70 hr.
- 12. Kristine Cabreja, PV Children's Center @ \$16.00 hr.
- 13. Amy Chamish, PV Children's Center @ \$15.70 hr.
- 14. Francesca Dibullo, PV Children's Center @ \$16.00 hr.
- 15. Tara Dolack, PV Children's Center @ \$15.00 hr.
- 16. Carol Esponeira, PV Children's Center @ \$16.81 hr.
- 17. Kristine Grimes, PV Children's Center @ \$15.70 hr.
- 18. Tammy Holowiak, PV Children's Center @ \$15.70 hr.
- 19. Maria Hoyrt, PV Children's Center @ \$16.81 hr.
- 20. Karen Meslener, PV Children's Center @ \$16.81 hr.
- 21. Tatiana Rodriguez, PV Children's Center @ \$15.70 hr.
- 22. Allie Santora, PV Children's Center @ \$15.70 hr.
- 23. Andrew Salusrti, PV Children's Center @ \$19.56 hr.
- 24. Wendy Staffieri, PV Children's Center @ \$18.03 hr.
- 25. Quinn Strang, PV Children's Center @ \$15.70 hr.
- 26. Stacey Zwick, PV Children's Center @ \$16.65 hr.
- 27. Ashley Dring, PV Children's Center @ \$15.00 hr.
- 28. Kristine Cabreja, Programs Rec. Asst. @ \$12.50 hr.
- 29. Olivia Astrologo, Programs Rec. Asst. @ \$12.50 hr.

Seconded by Councilman Luongo, unanimously carried

PUBLIC COMMENT

Presented by Supervisor Annabi

Highway Superintendent Keeler said last week he was going up Dennytown Road. At one (1) point there is an "S" turn and there was a garbage truck picking up garbage there. There was a car attempting to go around the garbage truck. A truck came down the other way and almost hit her, she did move over, and even though the garbage truck was still there, she was going to attempt it again. Please think. He added that the Keeler Christmas Light display will be lit on November 26th at 6:00 PM. You can get a shuttle bus from the German American Club.

AUDIT OF MONTHLY BILLS

Presented by Supervisor Annabi

RESOLUTION #R22-313

RESOLVED, that the Town Board approve the following bills, after audit, being paid:

VOUCHER NUMBERS	AMOUNTS	
39559-39808	114,377.03	
39619-39806	96,931.66	
39488-39751	81,646.05	

Seconded by Councilman Russo, unanimously carried.

BUDGET TRANSFERS AND AMENDMENTS

Presented by Supervisor Annabi

RESOLUTION #R22-314

RESOLVED, that the Town Board approve Budget transfers and Amendments for Year-To-Date September, 2022

Seconded by Councilman Luongo, unanimously carried.

Councilman Luongo said we talked about the "Move Over Law", please abide by it. We are getting into the season where we will start to need our heating systems. Make sure whatever you are using for heat is clean. If you have electric heat make sure your stuff is far enough away from it. If you are new to Town and are using a wood burning stove or fireplace, be aware of where you are going to dispose of your hot ashes. Make sure everything is cool. Don't use plastic tools, and once you put a piece of wood in, don't take it back out.

Supervisor Annabi moved to go into Executive Session to discuss a personnel and legal matters, with no further business conducted afterward.

Supervisor Annabi made a motion to close the meeting at 7:19 PM.

Seconded by Councilman Russo, unanimously carried.

Respectfully Submitted

Sherry Howard Town Clerk 09-29-2022

	_